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Principal’s Report 
Dear College Community

Welcome – Term 3
As we enter into the third term the challenges of cold 
mornings and shorter days are well and truly evident on 
the faces of students as they arrive at the College. It is hard 
to believe that in a few weeks it will be Spring.
This week the College has been privileged to host a 
meeting of the College Governors,  Bishop Patrick 
O’Regan (Bishop of Sale) and Brother Peter Carroll fms 
(Marist Provincial), together with Maria Kirkwood, Director 
Catholic Education Office Sale, Dr. Frank Malloy, National 
Director Marist Schools Australia and Ms Julie Ryan, 
Melbourne Regional Director Marist Schools Australia.  
This is an annual meeting to oversee the smooth and 
compliant governance of the College.  After their meeting 
the Governors shared a meal with members from the 
College Advisory Council, representatives of Our Lady of 
Sion Sisters, Marist Brothers and the College Leadership 
Team to continue these important relationships within the 
College network.    

Well done to the Marist Netball team who made 
the Grand Final in the Annual Marist Netball 
carnival held at Marist-Sion Warragul at the 
end of Term 2.  The girls played a magnificent 
hard fought game against St Johns College 
Woodlawn and were unfortunate to be “pipped 
at the post” in overtime.
Student subject selection processes for 2019 
have now been completed.  There may be 
individual consultation with a small number 
of students who have subject selection 
issues. Subject allocation processes are now 
taking place in preparation for whole College 
timetabling within the next few weeks. The 
pathways exhibition and consultation process 

Prayer from Theodore Ratisbonne (Founder of the 
Sisters of Sion)

When we love God above all things,
Others loves are given to us in addition.

Therefore, seek all your happiness in God
but remember, that you will find it only if you

pour it out for others.

We are never alone

The more you contribute to the satisfaction of 
others, the more you will increase your own 

satisfaction.
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PRINCIPAL’S REPORT
was extremely successful and we 
hope that this gives all of students and 
their families a smooth passage into 
their 2019 studies. 
Next Wednesday (15th August) the 
College will celebrate The Feast of 
the Assumption and Founders Day 
with a College Mass and Assembly. 
This will be followed by a fundraising 
community luncheon.  All proceeds 
raised from the day will be donated to 
the Sisters of Sion and Marist Brothers 
for their valuable work with people in 
need.  In the afternoon, Years 9 – 12 
will participate in the annual Performing 
Arts House Competition.  This day is 
a compulsory school day for students 
and provides a great opportunity 
for students and staff to mix and get 
to know each other outside of the 
classroom. All students are required 
to wear full school uniform.  
Last Thursday students and staff 
departed on the annual immersion to 
Santa Teresa (pictured right). Here 
they will spend 10 fulfilling days in the 
immersion of the indigenous culture in 
Central Australia.  I would like to thank 
Mary McNally and Jenny Hurst for 
organising and directing the students 
who have all shown commitment, 
openness and willingness to embrace 
these new experiences.  Also, a 
big thank you to the Santa Teresa 
community for hosting our students 
and providing them with such a 
valuable life experience.  At the end 
of Term 3 another group of staff and 
students will travel to East Timor for a 
similar experience.

Lastly I would like to congratulate the Catholic College Show Choir for winning the Yarram Eisteddfod Open 
Choir/Vocal Ensemble and the Sion Singers coming 3rd in the Secondary Schools Student Choir event.  I wish 
all students the very best for their performances over the next few days of competition.

Chris Randell
Principal
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LEARNING AND TEACHING

TERM 3 HOLIDAY VCE PRACTICE EXAMS
 - SAVE THE DATE - 

Practice examinations for Year 12 students and Year 11 students completing a Unit 3/4 sequence will 
take place during the Term 3 school holidays. These exams provide valuable learning and preparatory 
experience for students, are taken under examination conditions and give the students valuable practice 
at exam technique.  In addition, these practice exams will enable students to focus on any areas that need 
improvement for the extremely short amount of time available in Term 4. 

We are unable to make these examinations compulsory for students given that they are during school 
holidays, however they will prove to be a worthwhile experience and students should make every effort 
to be present and assist the College in its endeavour to provide the best possible preparation prior to the 
examinations in October/November.

Catholic College are committed to respectful relationships and we actively seek a partnership with parents.  We 
believe that our students’ learning is significantly enriched through a positive and reciprocal home and College 
relationship.  We seek your support in promoting and upholding the core values of the College community and 
its culture of respectful relationships.  The majority of our daily interactions reflect this endeavour, however, l 
do request that all parents are mindful to keep all communication with all staff at the College at a courteous 
level.  Phone calls and emails received by teachers will be returned as soon as possible, although at times, 
due to timetabled duties, this may not necessarily be on the same school day.  
On the 25th of July the College hosted the annual Pathways Expo (see photos below).  This evening was 
designed to expose students to as much information as possible to make informed decisions regarding future 
career pathways and 2018 subject selections that would support this.  Almost all students have made their 
2018 subject selections at this time.  The College will now develop a 2019 timetable around student choice.  
All students will roll into 2019 subjects at the beginning of Headstart on Monday 26th of November. 
Our Year 12 students have only ten weeks of classes left before the exam schedule begins. I would strongly 
encourage students to attend the ACU lectures and Practice Exams scheduled for Term 3 school holidays. The 
amount of work put in by students prior to the exams will correlate with the results achieved.

Cindy Foat
Assistant Principal - Learning and Teaching
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singapore food tour
Nine students and three staff set off on the inaugural 
oriental food tour of Singapore on a cold winter’s 
morning for Tullamarine.  After a smooth passage 
through baggage drops, security and customs, the 
group was en-route to their destination; hot and 
steamy Singapore.
On landing, we were met by Jasmin, whom would 
be our tour guide for the week.  The hotel, our 
home for 6 nights was located near Bugis Junction, 
lots of food and retail markets and the buzz of city 
life. Once settled into the Hotel we embarked on a 
quick discovery expedition of Bugis street market 
for supper and experienced some Asian inspired 
spicy street food with salmon, squid & Korean 
Popcorn chicken.

Day two was our first full day started with a visit to an incredible temple – Lian Shan Shuang Lin, followed by a 
tour of the city and our first real food experience at one of the many Hawkers markets we would visit during our 
stay.  We had the opportunity to try some Duck feet but mostly went for the crispy pork options. A Bum Boat ride 
was then enjoyed, this took in Clark and Boat Quays and the old district of Singapore where the cargo boats 
used to arrive.  For dinner we feasted at Din Tai Fung on a host of different dumplings and plates of various 
green vegetables. Everyone loved the dumpling house!
On day three we were up and into a cooking class with a Prata Chef.  We were to create Roti Prata (a type of 

Indian flat bread) but the majority of us failed on this mission 
to be Prata Chefs.  We also learnt to pour the traditional 
tea, a very sweet and milky brew.  Next we headed off 
to the Singapore Museum for a cultural tour and a walk 
up the popular Orchard Road.  We visited a Japanese 
‘Food Lovers Fiesta’ where lots of food samples were 
on offer to try.  Dinner was at another Hawkers market, 
Newton Circus, where a large choice of dishes from the 
various local cultures available in Singapore including 
Indian, Malaysian, Indonesian was amazing.  Chilli crab, 
a traditional Singapore dish was on the menu for Nathan, 
who was not disappointed.
Chinatown was our first port of call for day four where we 
participated in a heritage cooking class.  Here we were 
taught to pound the various spices to make a local recipe 
chicken curry.  A traditional dessert was also made which 

was very sweet.  A walk was needed after lunch so we headed to the Spice Gardens, which contains the plants, 
herbs and trees that we could touch, feel and smell the seeds, leaves and stems that were the catalyst for all 
discovery and conquest to South East Asia medicinal and culinary uses. Dinner tonight was in Chinatown, 
where we experienced a wide variety of Chinese dishes, all freshly cooked. On dark, we positioned ourselves 
on the steps at Marina Bay Sands for a spectacular music and light show over the water.
Day five we set off to the old Chinese district of Joo Chiat with the Peranakan quaint shop/ houses.  In 
the heritage centre we saw how Chinese traditions, cooking utensils, women’s clothing etc has developed 
throughout the generations.  Here, we also tried a variety of Chinese desserts and various teas (which were 
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various colours) which are very different to what we have. A 
quick visit to an Indian Muslim bakery where (supposedly) 
was the home of the creation of the curry puff (samosa).  
We were able to sample the different types of samosa’s.
Our cooking class experience today was in a tiny shop 
front where traditional ‘popiah skins’ are made for spring 
rolls.  These skins were made on huge round hotplates, 
four at a time.  We then filled our skins with lovely fresh 
ingredients, homemade sauces, then rolled and devoured 
by all.    Vivo City was our lunch destination, where a more 
European menu was on offer.  Dinner was in Little India, 
Lagnaa Barefoot Dining.  Here we sat on cushions, sharing 
various Indian dishes that were made from local fresh ingredients. Each dish and its contents, cooking techniques 
were explained to the group prior to serving.   To quote the head chef.  “At Lagnaa we invite you to bare your 
feet and feed your soul.” 
Our last day in Singapore, included a trip to the Gardens by the Bay Cloud Forest., where we had a leisurely 
wander through the Cloud Dome surrounded by diverse vegetation and magnificent displays of plants and 

flowers. Lunch was a traditional Seafood laksa 
at a quaint local restaurant.  There was enough 
time prior to catching our flight home for a quick 
last-minute shop at Bugis Junction.   Then off to 
Changi airport to start our journey home after a very 
busy immersion of a cultural culinary adventure of 
cooking and eating in Singapore.  

singapore food tour
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pathways 
The year is fast slipping away and the Year 12 students have only weeks to go before they are finished.
At the end of last term I shared some information with the Year 12s concerning the future of university funding, 
which will impact on the offers made by universities in January 2019.
Briefly, at the end of 2017 the universities and other tertiary providers were told that the Federal Government 
would be capping the funding at 2017 levels. In the preceding years the universities had been funded per 
head for each student they attracted. This had allowed for about a 1.5% growth in student numbers each year.
How will this change things for our students? The likely impact will be that there will be more students competing 
for a smaller number of places. It won’t be dramatic but it will be there.
This may mean a rise in the Adjusted Selection Ranking being higher. This Adjusted Selection Ranking begins 
by being based on the ATAR and then has various bonuses added through Special Entry Access Scheme 
applications and bonuses for preferred subjects. 
There are a number of special pathways schemes that the universities have that can be used to help. Students 
need to check this for themselves, and were told about this at the end of Term Two.
Focussing on their studies is really important. In this way they should be able to increase their base ATAR.
I think most of our students will be accommodated somewhere.

What Our Students Did Last Year.

Last year (2018 Year 12s) we had 96 students who put in preferences with the Victoria Tertiary Admissions 
Centre. Of that number, 88 received an offer. Nine students did not enrol and 28 chose to defer their studies.
In the nine there was at least one, if not two who applied interstate, with at least one taking up an apprenticeship.
Based on these figures our students are very acceptable to the universities in Victoria. We can expect a similar 
outcome this year. The real message is, get an account open on VTAC after the 6th of August and work as 
hard as you can. The chances are in your favour.
VTAC preferences are live on the 6th of August. All Year 12 
students are encouraged to activate their account and begin 
the process early. Students can have up to eight courses listed. 
At the end of July students were spoken to by a representative 
of Centrelink. Students were given information to help them in 
transitioning from school to the next level, study or work, and 
encouraged to make contact with Centrelink early to create a 
MyGov account before they are at the pointy end. There is a 
calculator on the MyGov website which might help in establishing 
if they are eligible for any payments. Students have also 
received a VTAC booklet to assist with applications for putting 
in preferences.
There are two different guides, one each for Year 11 and Year 
12. This is a new approach to combine the two years of VCE into 
one publication. There is a booklet for Year 10s as well.
Years 10s have also received a government publication called 
‘Where to now?’.  If it didn’t reach home but you want a copy, 
ask your child or alternatively, send me a message.

Bev Richard
Pathways Coordinator
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homeless prevention week

R.E.S.A. AND R.E. – SENIOR CHOIR MEMBERS ATTEND LAUNCH
The 2018 Homelessness Prevention Week was marked by Uniting’s photographic exhibition, of which the launch 
was recently held at the Sale Library. Uniting asked youth who are at risk, or who are currently experiencing 
homelessness in Sale, to take photos that highlighted a part of their lives. The exhibition will move to the 

shopping centre from August 6th for the community 
to view so that we can all build awareness of this 
issue and come one step closer towards ending 
homelessness.
Year 11 Religious Education Service in Action 
(R.E.S.A.) students were invited to attend the launch. 
As a part of their social justice curriculum, these 
students have been collecting toiletry items to give to 
Uniting so that they can distribute them to homeless 
people who come through their doors.
The R.E. – Senior Choir was asked to perform a song 
as part of the formal launch proceedings. Part of the 
choir’s curriculum is to not only contribute to school 
events, but to also engage in our community on a 
social justice level. We were honoured to be involved 

in such a special launch and chose, arranged and performed an Eric Bibb song called ‘Connected,’ which 
highlighted the fact that as humans, we are all connected and so, should be looking after each other as best 
we can.
Ms. Smith and I were so proud of our students’ participation in this event. They presented themselves very 
well and engaged respectfully with community members present at the launch.

Ms. Werner					     Ms. Smith
R.E. – Senior Choir Teacher		  R.E.S.A. Teacher
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SEMESTER ONE AWARDS

 
 
Congratulations to the following students:

Year 7      Mason Brinker-Ritchie
	      Grace Hobbs

Year 8      Rebecca Bourke
	      Sierra Cook

Year 9      Molly Hargreaves
	      Solomon Nash

Year 10    Emily Knobel
	       Lily McCaughey

Year 11    Ruby Heasley
	      Jessica Reid

Year 12   Caitlin Graham
	      Casey Edwards
	      Griffan Randle 

This Award was presented to the top two students from each Year Level based on percentage of A+ and A for 
School Summative Assessments for Semester One. The Awards were given out during our final Assembly of 
the Semester on Wednesday 27th of June.

Bishop Visit
Recently the Year 12s were able to hear from a Bishop from central Nigeria, 
Bishop Michael. The Bishop was visiting priests from his diocese who are 
currently based in Sale and Canberra. He spoke to the students about Nigeria, 
which has the seventh largest population in the world, and the benefits and 
tensions of living in a country which was colonised and then left by the British. 
The interactions between traditional African religions, Christians and Islamic 
people were a major focus of his talk. Due to tribal areas being changed during 
the British occupation, a lot of tension now exists between groups claiming land 
for their own peoples. This leads to many moments of extreme violence around 
Nigeria. The Year 12s learnt of the sacrifices and determination of the people 
of Nigeria as they seek peace and justice. 
At the end of the talk, one of our Year 12s, Shayne, asked the Bishop what was 
his favourite memory of Nigeria. His answer was a bit of a shock when he spoke 
of the time his father died. However, what followed was a beautiful story of his 
father passing on his inheritance and responsibilities through a beautiful ritual 
of trust and acknowledgement. We came to appreciate the depth of spirituality 
and humanity which can be found in simple rituals.
We thank the Bishop for his generosity in visiting us and also in allowing his priests to come to Australia as 
missionaries to help build the Church and the faith of its people.
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in the classroom
Presentation on Alice’s Adventures in Wonderland
On Monday 6th August, the Year 10 Literature class were privy to a guest speaker in Jeff Hobbs. Jeff was able 
to create a positive look at Lewis Carroll, where, through readings and stories, his enthusiasm for this subject 
became evident. The students were given many different ideas, elements and facts that they noted down for 
further discussions and assessment pieces. 
Through several readings such as The Hunting of the Snark and The Jabberwocky, which were great to listen 
to, the students could see how different readings of a text could change by altering emphasis. The idea of 
different interpretations was clearly outlined through a range of books and a couple of articles that he had for 
the students to peruse. For example the text, Alitji in the Dreamtime, was a rewriting of Alice’s Adventures in 
Wonderland, using Pitjantjatjara language. The animals were representative of the times and the culture. 
This informal event was not only interesting but also opened student eyes to ways a text can be ‘read’. It 
reminded them of things already learned in class and extended their understanding of where they could take 
this text in the future. Plus the ‘coveted hat’ was great to try on! Thank you, Mr. Hobbs!

National Disability Insurance 
Scheme (NDIS) Information 
Sessions for Parents of 
School Aged Children 

If your child meets the age, residency and disability 
requirements of the NDIS and you live in the Outer 
Gippsland Area your child may be able to access the 
NDIS. Outer Gippsland Area includes the following Local 
Government Areas (LGA’s);
 Wellington
 East Gippsland
 
Free information sessions will be conducted at a number of 
Gippsland venues over the upcoming weeks. Please click 
on the following link for information about the sessions and 
the NDIS - National Disability Insurance Scheme 

https://www.ccsale.catholic.edu.au/wp-content/uploads/delightful-downloads/2018/08/NDIS-Information-Sessions.pdf
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MATHS CAMP 
During the July School holidays three of the school’s Year 10 maths students (Bradley Felton, Erin and Bridget 
Forster) attended the Mathematical Association of Victoria’s (MAV) Year 10 Mathematics Camp. Here is Erin 
and Bridget’s reflection of the camp:
MAV Maths Camp is a week-long chance to see how Maths is used in business - Maths in the ‘real world’. Our 
main focus was our group project, provided by different industries: including Victorian Space Science Education 
Centre (VSSEC); The Reserve Bank of Australia (RBA); Ford; and Biarri Windsor. Throughout the week 24 of 
us visited these different businesses gaining an understanding of who they were and how they use maths, as 
well as each group spending time with their mentor. 
We spent our evenings at RMIT or the State Library working through these projects. Many people from different 
careers met with us over dinner and shared their backgrounds in maths, regularly leaving the whole room in 
tears of laughter.
The MAV Maths Camp group of 2018, summarised their work as: Quadratics, rapid questions, astronaut 
training, blood analysis, designing features and Virtual Reality inspections of cars as well as keeping Australia’s 
economy stable.
Not all the time was spent doing maths. We built bonds as a family within the first half an hour which was only 
made stronger through extra free time, mostly spent in the lounge on level 3, and activities such as Bounce 
and the Queen Vic Night Market; actually we spent every hour together from 6am-10pm!

Senior Production
Congratulations to our Senior students who took part in the production of ‘But We Don’t’, written by Alan 
Haehnel, at the Stratford Courthouse Theatre on the 27th and 28th of June.

The hardest part was doing what seemed to be 
“impossible maths”, late at night; however we all had 
an undeniable motivation and love for it, making it seem 
less like a chore and more like any other day with friends. 
Everyone took on their challenge with determination, 
which made working through each challenge a team 
effort, often paying off in the end. 
This experience gave us a better understanding on how 
maths is used in the real world, and it taught us how the 
city works. We recognised that there are people out there 
who are just the same as us. The whole week was full of 
amazing memories and these are friends made for life 
through an experience we will be forever grateful for and 
would repeat in a heartbeat.
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MARIST NETBALL
Catholic College Sale’s proud history in the Marist Netball 
Carnival has continued, with a runners-up performance 
at the 2018 event for the second straight year. Hosted by 
Marist-Sion Warragul, our team fell agonisingly short of the 
ultimate prize, losing to St John’s Woodlawn in overtime of 
the Grand Final. 
The team was as follows: Emma Allman (Captain), Jasmine 
Schellen (Vice Captain), Hayley Castle, Ella Ronchi, Ella 
Rendell, Grace Ronchi, Macy Gardiner, Paige Morris, Alex 
Stephenson, Olivia Barnett.
Led by Jo Gieschen and Kirralee Carstairs, Wednesday 
morning training sessions prior to school, and practice 
matches against local opposition were a staple of our lead-in to the tournament. Once we got to Warragul, we 
couldn’t have asked for a better start going through undefeated on our first day of competition.
Day 1 Fixture & Results:
CCS def. St John’s College (17 – 14); CCS def. Marist College Bendigo (17 – 10); CCS def. Marist-Sion College 
(17 – 10); CCS def. Mt Carmel High School (36 – 4); CCS def. St Patrick’s Marist College (26 – 7); CCS def. 
Assumption College (23 – 9); CCS def. Newman College (27 – 9); CCS def. Marist Sisters’ College (25 – 8)
Hayley Castle was named our ‘Player of the Day’. Our outstanding performance from Day one of the competition 
ensured our qualification into the ‘Championship’ Division, where the best eight teams are pitted against each 
other in another round robin competition to determine semi-final placings. 
Day 2 Fixture & Results:
CCS def. Sacred Heart Adelaide (15 – 12); CCS def. Marist Sisters College (20 – 10); CCS def. Lavalla Catholic 
College (18 – 16); CCS def. Cardijn College (17 – 11); CCS def. Assumption College (23 – 6); CCS def. St John’s 
Woodlawn (24 – 16); CCS def. Trinity College, Lismore (18 – 11); CCS def. Notre Dame Shepparton (18 – 8)
Another day of undefeated results gave us the top placing for the Semi-Finals. The team’s youngest player, Olivia 
Barnett, was named our Player of the Day for her outstanding work in defence. 
Day 3 – Finals Day
Semi-Final: CCS def. Notre Dame College, Shepparton (14 – 9) 
CCS hit the ground running, quickly establishing a 3-4 leading margin. A real team effort from all players on court 
in both halves of the match led to a terrific win against a strong opponent in Notre Dame. All eyes then looked 
to the Grand Final, where we would play St John’s Woodlawn who upset Sacred Heart 14 – 11. 
Grand Final: CCS lost vs St. John’s College, Woodlawn (21 – 25 ET)
In a highly contested match that see-sawed from start to finish, the grand final finished in a draw at the end of 

regulation time. In the closing minutes of extra time St 
John’s opened up a small lead which was unfortunately 
enough to secure the win against our girls. Our team are 
to be commended for their conduct of sportsmanship 
throughout the carnival. Whilst we may have not left 
with the carnival trophy our girls were still recognized 
for their terrific carnivals in receiving a number of 
individual awards.
Emma Allman, Jas Schellen and Hayley Castle all 
made the All Australian team. Alex Stephenson made 
the “Highly Recommended” team. Emma Allman was 
named the Carnival ‘Most Wanted Player’. Player of Day 
Three for Catholic College Sale was Alex Stephenson.
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HERALD SUN FOOTBALL 
Morwell Recreation Reserve would play host to Catholic College Sale’s Senior Boys Football team as we 
competed in the first round of the Herald Sun Country Shield competition on Tuesday July 31st. CCS were joined 
by Marist-Sion Warragul and Lowanna Secondary College in the Gippsland stage of the competition. 
Our first game saw us up against Lowanna. The first half against was characterised be some great on ball 
presence from the CCS midfield. Mason Hawkins was terrific in the ruck, while the continued efforts of Nathan 
Whitford, Declan Barnett and Jo Ziino ensured our contested work was effective. Liam Heasley, one of the 
younger members of the team, did great across the half back line, registering some intercept marks at crucial 
stages. We went into half time one goal down, but right in the hunt. 
The second half began with a flurry. Vice-Captain Luke Williams won a free kick in the centre square, and quickly 
moved the ball inside 50m to Jonty McGuiness who slotted a goal. Shortly after, some bold play through the 
corridor and great body positioning lead to Max Gravener putting a major on the scoreboard, tying the game up 
two-goals-two-behinds a piece. As the clock ticked down, Lowanna, using the wind to their advantage, scored 
a late point which edged them in front, and ultimately gave them the win. We rued some missed opportunities, 
but were content with our first up performance. 
CCS 		  0.2.2		  2.3.15
LOW 		  1.2.8		  2.4.16
Goals: McGuiness, Gravener
Our second match pitted us against one 
of our rivals in Marist-Sion Warragul. A 
chain of sharp midfield possessions lead 
to our first inside 50m entry; the end 
result had Joe Ziino getting us on the 
scoreboard with a clean snap around the 
corner from 35m out. Our second goal 
came from half back, as Zac Hurley drove 
the ball forward, delivering the ball to Joel 
Hutchins in the near forward pocket. Joel 
made a difficult shot on goal look easy, as he slotted through our second major. At half time our lead was seven 
points.
The second stanza saw the ball spend a high percentage of time in our forward half, with our midfielders and 
half-forwards forcing multiple stoppages and setting up in a composed manner, ensuring the Sherrin remained 
in our scoring range. While Warragul were able to pull one back, Max Gravener sealed victory with a goal late 
in the game. We would again play Lowanna in the Grand Final.
CCS 		  2.2.14		 3.2.20
MSW 		 1.1.7 		  2.2.14
Goals: Ziino, Hutchins, Gravener
We began well in the Grand Final. Our midfield were breaking even in contested possession statistics, and we 
were able to work the ball forward with purpose on a number of occasions. Jonty McGuiness and Joel Hutchins 
proved terrific targets up forward, and while we went into half time with just one goal on the board, we felt we 
had the advantage in a low-scoring contest.  
Despite some good play in the second half, Lowanna were able to string together multiple scoring efforts, 
including a long kick-in that led to a fast break goal against the flow of play. We eventually would fall a couple 
of goals short when the final siren sounded, with a late goal to our opponents
CCS 		  1.2.8 		  1.3.9
LOW 		  0.1.1		  3.2.20	
Goal: Hutchins
Best for the day: Zac Hurley, Luke Williams, Declan Barnett, Tom Thatcher, Joe Ziino, Jackson Cottrell.
Zac Hurley was judged our best player of the day, but it was pleasing to see so many perform their roles and 
stand up when required. 
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sport

State SSV Cross Country
The College has had some fantastic results at the recent School 
Sport Victoria Cross Country State Finals in Melbourne. 
The team of seven ventured down to Bundoora on Thursday July 
19th to face the hilly course.
Tom Fleming (pictured right) had the performance of the day when 
he placed 13th in the 17-20 Boys 5km in a time of 17:27.
Abi Allman also placed high, finishing 34th in the 16 Years Girls 
3km in a time of 13:14
Congratulations to the other five students from the College, who 
rang strong 3km races on the day: 
Harry Gravener (52nd) and Jack Hrehoresen (83rd) in the 14 Years 
Boys category.
Courtney McDonough ran 61st in the 15 Years Girls category.
Amy Mitchell finished 61st in the 17-20 Years Girls category.
Zac Felsbourg came 62nd in the 12-13 Years Boys category.
When you consider these placings are comparative for each 
student in their age category across Victoria, these are some 
wonderful results. 

Above: Photographs from the Herald Sun Country Shield Football and the Marist Netball. For more photographs 
please click on the link - https://www.ccsale.catholic.edu.au/events/news-events/
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sport
Marcellin Football
Mixed results on field, but overall a pleasing day on Tuesday 19th of 
June as we hosted two teams from Marcellin Bulleen at the College 
Ovals. This Annual event is a great chance for our two schools to 
get together.  
 
Our Years 9/10 Boys went down, but our Years 7/8 Boys had an 
emphatic victory 16.13.109 to 2.2.14. 
 
Blake Safstrom and Jonti Schuback (pictured below left) were 
named our best afield in the two games.

Northern Territory Field & Game event in Darwin (NT)
CCS student Brad Burton has represented the College at the 2nd annual state Clay Target Shooting event in 
Darwin. 
The event comprised of competitors from around Australia who competed in the ‘Sub-Junior’ (15 & under), 
Junior (15-18 Years) or Adults competitions, with three days individual competition.
Day 1 – ‘5 stand event’ – (Two rounds of 25 targets) – Brad placed 1st in the Sub-Junior category
Day 2 – ‘Side by side’ challenge (3 x rounds of 25 targets) – Brad placed 1st in the Sub-Junior category
Day 3 – ‘Under and Over’ (2 x rounds of 50 targets) – Brad placed 2nd in the Sub-Junior category
For his efforts, Brad received some beautiful handmade wood trophies. 
Congratulations to Brad on his acheivements!

Above: Years 7/8 Captain Lachlan 
Allman
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sport

Some outstanding results for CCS, with teams and individuals placing on the podium. 
For the first time in the competition’s 41 year history, our College finished the day with the highest ranked team. 

Howard & Schuback Inter-school Shoot  

Picture L to R: Charlie Goff, Zac Jones, Ben 
Anderson, Matt Meester, Ethan Cook

Tennis
Earlier this year, three of the College’s Tennis teams 
travelled to the Traralgon Tennis Club to compete in the 
SSV Gippsland finals. Catholic College Sale had entrants 
in the Year 7 Boys, Year 8 Boys and Intermediate Girls 
competitions, with each team playing in a round robin 
format against three other schools from across the region, 
with teams travelling from as far as Bairnsdale, Drouin & 
Leongatha. 
Matches consisted of four singles and two doubles sets 
which allowed for competitiveness, but also encouraged 
participation from each team member. Each of our teams 
won two of their three matches, each placing 2nd in 
Gippsland, only just missing out on a spot in the State 
Finals.
These students are to be commended for their performance 
and conduct throughout this year’s competitions. At each 
stage, they represented the College to a really high 
standard.

Charlie Goff, Ethan Cook, Matt Meester, Zac Jones 
and Ben Anderson shot a combined 78/100 targets 
for the day. 
As you’d expect, our day also comprised some great 
individual results: Charlie Goff – 1st Senior Boys 
(19/20 targets), Zac Jones – 3rd Junior Boys (16/20) 
and  Jessie Sedman – 3rd Junior Girls (11/20).  
Congratulations to these students and a big thank 
you to Ben Turner for his continued and consistent 
support of this team within the College.

Picture Above L to R: Year 8 Girls - Ruby Dillon, 
Ellie Roache, Eve Morcom and Abbi Boulter

Picture Above L to R: Intermediate Girls - Jaz 
Websdale, Isobel Morcom, Lily McCaughey and 
Holly Hansford
Picture Left L to R: Year 7 Boys - Ethan Shipp, 
James Edney, Hamish Pfeil and Jonathan Boyd
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SSV Senior Girls Netball
After falling just short at the 2018 Marist Netball Carnival, 
our Senior Girls Netball team were out for redemption at 
the SSV Gippsland Netball finals. Held in Traralgon on 
Tuesday August 7th our team were set for three games 
against teams from around the region. 
We hit the ground running in our first game against 
Warragul Regional College. Enthusiasm on and off the 
court was palpable, as our shooters Hayley Castle, Grace 
Ronchi and Ella Rendell shot at 86% accuracy for the 
match. After establishing a lead of 13-3 at quarter time, 
we were able to maintain a double-digit buffer for the 
remainder of the match to run away with a 35-22 win.   

BILLETS REQUIRED – MARIST CRICKET

This year Catholic College Sale is hosting the 46th Marist 
Cricket Carnival from December 4th to 11th. We are 
looking for families to billet the visiting players. Billeting 
students is a wonderful and rewarding experience for the 

sport

Game two saw us up against East Gippsland representatives in Nagle Secondary College. After a slightly 
sluggish start, our defensive pressure rose in the second a third quarters – Macy Gardiner, Jaz Schellen and 
Emma Allman were great in midcourt with ball movement in offence, and pressure in defence, while Olivia 
Barnett’s seven interceptions were another highlight. In the end, we secured a healthy 40-17 win. 
Our final match of the day was a must-win encounter with Leongatha Secondary College, with the winner 

progressing through to State Finals. Scoring was neck and 
neck through the first half. Neither team gave an inch as 
we hit the main break with a 17-16 lead. The second half 
belonged to CCS, with terrific ball movement in offence, 
and tremendous pressure around the ball carrier. Alex 
Stephenson was a pillar of this defensive intensity, winning 
the ball at crucial stages to kick-start chains of possession 
up the court. CCS chemistry and fitness came into the 
equation as well, as we outscored Leongatha 25-9 in the 
second half (including 15-5 in the last quarter – their best 
scoring quarter of the day!)
The team heads to the Waverley Netball Centre for SSV 

State Finals on Monday September 10th as one of the best eight teams 
in Victoria. 

players and the host families, as many can attest. Over the years 
many long term relationships have developed through involvement 
in such events.

If you are able to billet some players please contact: 
Paul Lee (Billeting Coordinator) on 0499 514 416 
or Mr Jamie Murphy (Carnival Convenor) on 0448 526 436

Thanks in advance for your support of what will be a terrific carnival!
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YEAR 12 REVISION WORKSHOPS

Students from ACU partner schools 
and community organisations are 
invited to ACU’s Year 12 revision 
workshops in the September school 
holidays. These workshops will focus 
on revising content delivered in Unit 4.

WHAT SUBJECTS ARE ON 
OFFER?
• Further Maths
• Maths Methods
• English

LOCATION
Catholic College Sale 
St Patrick’s Campus 
51-53 Desailly Street, Sale VIC

TIME

Further Maths 
10am – 12pm, Tuesday Sept 25, 2018
Maths Methods 
10am – 12pm, Tuesday Sept 25,  2018
English 
1 – 3pm, Tuesday Sept 25, 2018

WHAT IS INCLUDED?
• Two hour workshops.
•

•

Workshops are delivered by highly
experienced teachers with an in-
depth knowledge of the curriculum.
Participants will be guided through a
revision of the content delivered in
Unit 4 and receive study tips and
advice in preparation for exams.
Each participant will receive a set of
study notes

•

• Lunch is provided on location.

All this is offered at no cost to 
participants.

Want to improve your VCE results? Need help revising? 
Looking for study tips?

ACU Year 
12 revision 
workshops 

Sale 

How to register:
Students from ACU 
partner schools and 
community organisations 
can register online at 
www.acu.edu.au/
Y12workshops 
Registrations are essential 
and spaces are limited. 
More information is 
available by contacting 
EquityPathways. 
Melbourne@acu.edu.au

CRICOS registered provider: 00004G
Disclaimer (May 2018): Information correct at time of 
printing. The University reserves the right to amend, 
cancel or otherwise modify the content without notice.
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Term Dates 
 
TERM THREE
Tuesday 17th July - Friday 21st September
 
TERM FOUR
Monday 8th October - Friday 7th December

Events Calendar
Sunday 29th July - Friday 10th August
Santa Teresa Immersion

Wednesday 15th August 
Founders Day
Feast of the Assumption Mass

Wednesday 15th August 
Performing Arts - Senior Campus

Thursday 16th August 
SSV Athletics District Finals - Newborough

Wednesday 22nd August 
Grade 6 Testing

Friday 31st August 
Performing Arts - Junior Campus

Wednesday 12th September
Year 12 Reflection Day

Monday 17th/Tuesday 18th September
Junior School Production

Thursday 20th September
SSV Athletics Regional Finals - Newborough

Friday 21st September
Last Day of Term 3

Monday 8th October
First day of Term 4

Uniform Shop 
The Uniform Shop is located at 46 Cunningham 
Street, Sale.  The contact number is 5144 6514.
 
The Uniform Shop operating hours:
Tuesday   3.30pm – 4.30pm
Thursday 9.00am – 10.00am

Blazers and hats are purchased directly through 
the College. 
 
Items must be paid for at the time of purchase 
and cannot be charged to school accounts.  
 
Clothing is not sold on consignment but purchased 
by the College Uniform Shop, however, only items 
in good order will be accepted for sale.  
 
Blazers and winter skirts left for sale must be dry-
cleaned. 
 
Please note we have some second-hand uniforms 
in stock. However, if you have any excess supply 
please consider bringing them in for sale. 
 
If you require assistance with the Uniform Shop 
outside of the regular hours please contact the 
St. Patrick’s office on 5143 9700.

Canteens
Please find linked below the 2018 price list.

Canteen Price List 2018

Catholic College Sale
51-53 Desailly St, Sale, VIC 3850

PO Box 594, Sale, VIC 3853

   St. Patrick’s Campus          03 5143 9700
   Student Absences St. Patricks Campus
                                              03 5143 9721

   Sion Campus    		     03 5143 9600
   Student Absences Sion Campus
                                              03 5143 9600

   Email: contactus@ccsale.catholic.edu.au

   Website: www.ccsale.catholic.edu.au

CONTACT US

https://www.ccsale.catholic.edu.au/wp-content/uploads/delightful-downloads/2018/02/Canteen-Price-List-2018-1.pdf

